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The statutory IPCC strives
to maintain a just, effective
and transparent police
complaints system.

BREE ERREM Ed
JAT Sew-Tong, SC Chairman

By the time this report is released, the statutory Independent Police
Complaints Council (IPCC) has been operating for over one year.

The 2008/10 reporting year saw important developments of IPCC.
The Council has become a statutory body since the coming into
operation of IPCC Ordinance on 1 June 2008. From then cnwards,
our operation, such as handling of complaints, conduct of Councll
business, and other administrative arrangements, have to comply
with statutory requirements.

As empowered by the Ordinance, we have taken a more proactive
role in complaints prevention by way of identifying any fault or
deficiency In police practices and procedures which has led to or
might lead to complaints. In respect of vetting investigation reports,
conscious attempts have been made to establish finding of facts
in complaints investigation and as a result, a smaller proportion of
allegations were classified as “Unsubstantiated”.

We strive to strengthen our monitoring function by conducting more
observations. The number of cbservations conducted in 2009 tripled
that of the previous year, including 331 surprise observations. The
number continues to grow in the first quarter of 2010.
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Besides, with a view to enhancing public understanding of IPCC’s
work, we have stepped up efforts to reach out to different groups. We
have kept freguent contact with the Complaints Against Police Office
and the senior Force management. We have made a number of visits
to different Police units and formations and participated in forums with
frontline officers. Through such forums Council Members are able to
have better understanding of the challenges frontline officers face in
carrying out their daily duties. At the same time, Council Members
have valuable opportunities to explain our work and functions to
frontline officers directly. These visits and forums will continue. The
mode of open meetings was also changed, focusing on discussion of
important policy issues with the Police. The open meetings since our

incorporation have attracted considerable media attention.

Ahead of us, we see another major challenge after incarporation. [t
is the unforeseen and escalating number of palice complaint cases
which has generated considerable pressure on our limited resources.
An additional case vetting team was created and internal procedures
were revised to speed up the processing time. Notwithstanding the
rising workload, our guality of work will never be compromised.
The Council is closely monitoring the situation and will be seeking
additional funding from the Government to enable us to discharge

our statutory duties properly and efficiently.

This first report of statutory IPCC covers 15 months, from January
2009 to March 2010, to tie in with the change in reporting pericd
from each calendar year to each financial year as reguired by the
Ordinance. From the next issue and on, IPCC will report its work and
achievements in every financial year. As always, the support of all
stakeholders and the public is critical to the success of our work. We

welcome your comments and suggestions to improve our service.
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JAT Sew-Tong, SC

Chairman
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